Ferc

TO: JCOG Executive Director, Susan B. Thomas, PhD
FROM: Trident Environmental Resource Consulting, LLC, DBA TERC, LLC

26 March 2017

SUBJ: SCRAP TIRE FACILITY APPLICATION - NOTIFICATION TO LOCAL AUTHORITIES

Trident Environmental Resource Consulting, LLC, (TERC) 3205 Button Bush Keller Texas, 76244, (866)531-
TERC (8372) has applied to the Executive Director of the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
(TCEQ) for a Scrap Tire Facility Registration for a proposed scrap tire processing facility to be located at 19710
Hwy 377 Whitesboro TX 76273. The application is submitted to comply with the requirements of Title 30
Texas Administrative Code (TAC) Chapter 328, Subchapter F. A copy of the application is attached to this
notification for your review.

This notification is provided per the requirements of 30 TAC Chapter 328, Sections, 328.63(d)(1) and
328.63(d)(2). Approval by the TCEQ Executive Director is required before the start of the proposed tire
processing operations at the above referenced location.

Prior to authorizing a scrap tire facility, the TCEQ Executive Director must consider any timely written
notification by a local government with jurisdiction over the proposed facility that is provided to the Executive
Director that the proposed facility does not comply with the local requirements related to managing scrap tires
and protecting public health and the environment. Such a notice must include adequate documentation of
noncompliance at the proposed facility. The Executive Director determines whether any documentation of
noncompliance submitted is adequate.

Comments on this application, if any, must be submitted in writing to the TCEQ’s Waste Permits Division
within 45 days of the date noted above. For additional information about the application and/or to submit
comments, please contact Waste Permits Division, MC 124, Texas Commission of Environmental Quality, PO
Box 13087, Austin, TX 78711-3087 or by phone at (512) 239-2335.

TERC is asking for your immediate response to this request with an email or formal letter. TERC requests that
unless you have some issue with the formation of this processing facility that you please write the Waste
Permits Division stating that you wish to waive the 45 days noted above. With all four parties writing to waive
this 45 days the Waste Permits Division will waive its 45 days and expedite this packet. The sooner we get
approved the sooner we can remove and process tires and expedite the final stages of the Whitesboro cleanup.
POC for TCEQ Waste Permits Division is Tanveer Anjum and can be reached at

. Please carbon copy Tim Sommers at tim.terc@verizon.net.
j§lly sent,
4 ommers

TERC, LLC




